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Your Local Polcing Newsletter for: 

Your Local Team 

What matters to you  

We have listened to you and the concerns you raised and will prioritise are the following in December 2023.  
Priority 1: Road Safety 
You said: That Road Safety issues are your number 1 concern.  
What we are going to do: Targeted speeding enforcement operations and issuing Traffic Offence Reports 
(TORs) where appropriate. 
Priority 2: Antisocial Behaviour (ASB)  
You Said: Anti-Social Behaviour including use of motorbikes was an issue to you.  
What we are going to do: Targeted patrols of hotspot locations as identified by local residents. If perpetrators 
are identified then appropriate action will be taken.  

Priority 3: Drug dealing/taking 
You Said:  Drug dealing and taking was an issue to you: 
What we are going to do: Where intelligence is received of drug dealing or taking it will be appropriately as-
sessed and action taken against offenders. 

What we are doing 

 

Priority 1: Road Safety: 

-  This month the beat team have completed speeding checks on Hinckley Road, Sapcote. 40 Vehicles were checked with 4  

exceeding the 30mph speed limit by travelling in excess of 40mph. The offending drivers were stopped and dealt with accord-

ingly.  Please keep an eye out on social media as a speeding operation is planned in the near future. If there are any areas of 

concerns you want us to target please get in touch.  

Priority 2: Antisocial Behaviour (ASB)  

- This month issues have been raised in Croft due to suspicious activity happening in the car park of the church. Enquires are on

-going to identify the perpetrators. Patrols will be taking place in the area to deter further incidents.  

Priority 3: Drug dealing/taking:  

- As of 02/12/23 there has been 1 report received within the Fosse Villages of drug dealing/ taking. The intelligence is being 

assessed and appropriate action will be taken in due course. 
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• Croft • Huncote 

• Thurlaston • Sharnford 

• Sapcote • Elmesthorpe 

• Stoney Stanton Wigston Parva 
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News 

Community engagements 
Don’t miss out on our events  

18/12/2023 —Sapcote Garden Centre, Hinckley Road, Sapcote, LE9 4LG —Coffee with a Copper —10:00hrs to 11:30hrs  

16/01/2024— Stoney Stanton Village Hall, 1879 New Road, Stoney Stanton, LE9 4LQ - Beat Surgery— From 17:00hrs to 

19:00hrs 

Look out for our November events on the website and social media.  

 

 

 

Power Tool Thefts - OP Pioneer. 

We often receive reports of power tools being stolen from vans across our area.   

Access to vans will either be by attacking the doors and locks or simply cutting a hole in 
the bodywork and then stealing the tools inside. 

Clearly the impact of this type of crime is significant, not only is the cost of replace-
ment of these items expensive but it often leads to the victims being unable to com-
plete their work, which for many who are self-employed means a loss of a day or 
weeks pay! 

On 01/12/2023 your local beat team successfully located and recovered a large 
amount of power tools! Over 50 items were located and seized from a secure contain-
er and now we are looking to reunite these with their owners.  

Following reports of tools stolen from Worcestershire that may have made their way 
to Leicestershire, Hinckley and Blaby's Neighbourhood Priority Team   used their own 
'tools of the trade' to developed intelligence as to their location. As a result an applica-
tion was made to the court for a warrant to search a specific unit. As a result of this we 
were not only able to locate and recover the stolen tools from Worcestershire, but 
also a number of other power tools which we suspect to be stolen.   

We encourage van drivers and tradesmen not to leave tools in vans overnight, and to 
try to ensure CCTV and lighting is present wherever your van is parked to deter thieves 
from targeting your vehicle! 

If you believe that your tools may be amongst the ones we have recovered, drop us an 
email with the make/model, type of tool, and any identifiable marks on the tools that 
we can look for and we will be in touch - email james.cross@leics.police.uk 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Due to community concerns about speeding in the 
Fosse Villages. The beat team have conducted a 
speeding operation this month on 30/11/23. 

Over 40 vehicles were checked in the area of 
Hinckley Road near to the junction of West Field 
Road whether they were compiling with speed 
limit. 

I’m pleased to report that out of all the    vehicles 
checked 4 were found to be exceeding the speed 
limit by going over 40mph plus. 

Those drivers were stopped and dealt with a ap-
propriately. 

Please get in touch if you have any concerns about 
speeding in a particular area and when we are 
available in the future we will another operation 
in the future. 

mailto:james.cross@leics.police.uk

